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To: GM Mirsaid Yakhyaev, President of CATF, 

Re: Congratulatory Letter for the 1st CATF Championship  

Date: Mar. 10th, 2023 

Pyongyang, DPR Korea 
 
 

Dear GM Mirsaid Yakhyaev, President of CATF, 

 

I wish you and all of your family members good health, happiness and prosperity.  

On behalf of the ATF, I would like to express my warmest congratulations to the 1st Central Asian 
Taekwon-Do Championship to be held in Tashkent, Uzbekistan.  

The first Championship to be held by the CATF, established not long ago, is a great celebration for 
our large Taekwon-Do family as well as a significant opportunity to encourage the development and 
spread of the original Taekwon-Do not only in Central Asia, but also in the entire Asian region. 

And your efforts to organize the Championship despite some challenges, including the worldwide 
public health crisis, would encourage all original Taekwon-Doists.    

You will entirely demonstrate your indomitable opening-up spirit and the power of solidarity in 
front of all Taekwon-Do brothers and sisters in the world.  

ITF President Prof. Ri Yong Son appreciates your hard work for the development and spread of 
Taekwon-Do in Central Asia, too and let me send you his hope that the Championship should be 
successfully held.  

On behalf of the ATF, I hope that CATF would brilliantly organize the Championship and all of 
the participants would make great success by fully displaying the noble Taekwon-Do spirit and 
techniques. 

Also, I would like to express my hope, that all of the Taekwon-Doists in CATF would hand in 
hand actively promote the development of the original Taekwon-Do in Central Asia and hereby 
contribute to develop the ATF and ITF under the leadership of ITF President Prof. Ri Yong Son.  

Let me extend the warmest congratulations to the 1st Central Asian Taekwon-Do Championship, 
once again! 

 

Best regards, 

 

Kim Myong Gun 

President of ATF and KTC  

ITF EB-member  

Secretary General of IMGC 


